
SOUTHERN LEHIGH SCHOOL DISTRICT 
BOARD OF SCHOOL DIRECTORS MEETING   

High School Board Room 

March 12, 2012 
 

CONSENT AGENDA 
  

 

 
1. The Administration recommends approval of the bills to be paid as of March 12, 2012.  (VI, A) 

2. The Administration recommends approval of the Treasurer’s Report and Investment Report for the 
month of January, 2012. (VI, B)   

3. The Administration recommends approval of the following student teacher placement: 

Gillian Beck, Art, Kutztown University, with Anne Sikorski-Schneider, Southern Lehigh High School, 
from March 19, 2012 to May 10, 2012.   

4.   The Administration recommends approval of the following substitute teacher for the 2012-2013   
school year: 

Barbara Smith-Schafer, Elementary Education 

5.  The Administration recommends approval of the following substitute teachers for the 2011-2012 
school year: 

Kristina Koufalis, Elementary Education 

Jane Jones, Elementary Education, ML Math and Science 

Keith Verdi, ML Science 

Whitney Szmodis, Elementary Education   

6.  The Administration recommends accepting the resignation of the following staff:   

Carrie Gofberg, Technology Facilitator, Lower Milford Elementary School, effective March 2, 2012.   

7.  The Administration recommends approval of unpaid leave of the following staff: 

Jane Dunbar, Instructional Assistant, Hopewell Elementary School, on January 18, 2012. 

Emily Dawn DelPriore, Instructional Assistant, Southern Lehigh Middle School, anticipated from 
September 4, 2012 through December 7, 2012.  Mrs. DelPriore will be student teaching as part of 
her educational requirement. 

8.  The Administration recommends approval of the following substitute staff for the 2011-2012 school 
year: 

Brenda Shelly, Substitute Health Paraprofessional, at an hourly rate of $14.14 

Jane Jones, Substitute Instructional Assistant, at an hourly rate of $15.31 

Whitney Szmodis, Substitute Instructional Assistant, at an hourly rate of $15.31 

9.  The Administration recommends the approval of the following volunteer coaches for the 2011-2012 
school year:  (VIII, C-1) 

Jeremy Haas  Baseball 

Alexander David  Baseball 

Jennifer Shields  Girls’ Lacrosse 

Benjamin Snyder  Boys’ Lacrosse 

James Weedling  Spring Track 
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Kaitlin Hogman  Girls’ Soccer 

Andrew Filler*  Girls’ Soccer 

*Pending receipt of required documentation. 

10.  The Administration recommends accepting the resignation of Natalie Deacon, Assistant Girls’ 
Lacrosse Coach, effective January 13, 2012. 

11.  The Administration recommends approval of the following returning coaches for the 2011-2012 
school year:   

Todd Miller  Head Baseball  $7054.00 

Matthew Greenawald Asst. Baseball  $4233.00 

Michael Mihalik  Asst. Baseball  $2116.50** 

John Blazusiak  Asst. Baseball  $2116.50** 

**50/50 shared position and stipend 

Brian Neefe  Head Softball  $7054.00 

Rosemary Grube  Asst. Softball  $4233.00 

Christana Crivellaro  Asst. Softball  $4233.00 

Douglas Roncolato  Head Girls’ Soccer  $7054.00 

Richard Dreves  Asst. Girls’ Soccer  $4233.00 

John Kukitz  Asst. Girls’ Soccer  $4233.00 

Andraea Drabenstott Head Boys’ Tennis  $4832.00 

Brian Souerwine  Head Track  $7054.00 

Brenton Ditchcreek  Asst. Track  $4233.00 

Cotie Strong  Asst. Track  $4233.00 

Bernard Matthew Walsh Head Boys’ Lacrosse $5605.00 

Eric Stemple  Asst. Boys’ Lacrosse $2017.80*** 

Brian Boorse  Asst. Boys’ Lacrosse $1,345.20*** 

***60/40 shared position and stipend 

Jennifer Edwards  Head Girls’ Lacrosse $5605.00 

12.  The Administration recommends approval of the following coaches for the 2011-2012 school year:  
(VIII, C-4) 

Matthew Murray  Asst. Track  $4233.00 

Jenna Stampf  Asst. Girls’ Lacrosse  $1,681.50** 

**Shared position and stipend  

13.  The Administration recommends approval of Thomas Seidenberger and Michael Feifel as 
Assistants to Coordinator of Athletic Services for the spring season and is a 50/50 shared position 
and stipend ($1,666.66 each).  This recommendation also reflects a change to the January 9, 2012 
Board approval of the full stipend for Mr. Feifel. 

14.  The Administration recommends approval of Paul Malik and Erin Bromfield as Summer Math Lab 
teachers, at the homebound rate of $38.82.   


